
Healthy Pond Series: Facilitating connection and collaboration opportunities in 
stormwater pond management outreach for both participants and educators 
Stormwater ponds are the most frequently used practice to help manage flooding and pollution in South 
Carolina, with over 9,000 ponds in the coastal zone alone! Extension and education partners in South 
Carolina have offered a variety of outreach tools to help meet pond education needs. Feedback has 
shown that stormwater pond owners, the program target audience, desired more peer-to-peer 
networking opportunities. To facilitate this process, Clemson Extension, SC Department of Natural 
Resources, SC Sea Grant Consortium, and USC-North Inlet Winyah Bay NERR developed the Healthy 
Pond Series. The Healthy Pond Series, now hosted in the greater Charleston, Beaufort, and Myrtle Beach 
communities, is designed to be an educational networking opportunity to connect stormwater pond 
owners with others in their area. As part of the series, participants discuss best practices in pond 
maintenance and feedback on successes, or failures, in their management efforts. Each segment in the 
quarterly series, includes a lecture portion on a maintenance topic and interactive hands-on discussion 
time for owners. In the Charleston workshop alone, since its start in 2017, has reached more than 400 
attendees, with many of these being repeat participants and attending multiples dates during the year. 
Program evaluations show the delivery format is highly successful in meeting pond owner’s needs. This 
program format provides Extension agencies a unique model for delivery of stormwater education that 
fosters peer-to-peer connection, as well as serving as an opportunity for cross-sector agency 
collaboration, leveraging resources to meet a shared goal of water resource protection.  
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